South Seaside Park Homeowners and Voters Assoc.
August 2019 General Meeting

President Whiteman opened the meeting with a welcome, pledge of allegiance to our flag, and
prayer.

Our Attorney, Joseph Michelini, addressed the members and gave his assessment of what has
happened, where we are now, and what to expect as we wind down in our quest for de-
annexation from Berkeley. There was a question and answer period with our members. There is
a light at the end of the tunnel...... we are approaching the end of the planning board meetings.
In the next 3 or 4 months the planning board will vote on a resolution, either yes or no for de-
annexation, to be sent to and voted on by the Council. If no we will go to court. Mr. Michelini
has done an admirable job for us thus far and is committed to seeing this to the end.

Roll call: absent Jim Fulcomer, Joan Haldane, Georg Giovenco and Maryann Carpinello
Minutes from the July General meeting were read and accepted.

The treasurer’s report was given and accepted. Balance on hand as of July 31,2019 $6,857.89.
Communication: Emails will continue to be sent about up and coming things. Judy thanked
our helpers for their continuing support at these meetings...Joe Dolobacs, Irene Cicalese,
Kathy Fulcomer and Janet Drew. If we missed anyone, please know you are appreciated!!!!
Sign man Bob Nora is up to approximately 655 signs and is going strong

New Business:

Treasurer Arlene Nora presented the new budget for 2020. Motion to accept Charles Gerity,
second Don Merker. Budget Approved.

President Whiteman asked people to turn out for the Planning Board meeting when resolution
is passed and at the Council meeting when vote is taken,...We need a tremendous turnout like
last year September 6th.

Reach out to neighbors. New people are moving in and maybe now that we are close more will
support us.

Great Job, see you next summer!



